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January 25, 2009

Dear 7th District Neighbors:

After reading many of your comments and concerns about the process for filling the 7th District City Council seat, I decided to apply for the interim position.  After examining both my personal and community experiences, I feel that I am qualified to serve you and request your support in this endeavor.  
This year, City Council will be making important policies that are pertinent to this district, such as preservation, education, public safety, and accountability.  It is extremely important that we have transparency in City government. We need someone who will be responsive to all the citizens of this district and not just accountable to a few who feel that they have political power and can use that power just because they can.  We also need to restore a sense of community.  The 7th District should not be little neighborhoods working in isolation for pet projects.  There needs to be a sense that what affects one neighborhood in the East End affects all neighborhoods, though the impact may vary from neighborhood to neighborhood.  But we should work to achieve a vibrant community, meeting the needs of all our citizens.

  PRESERVATION

When my husband and I decided to purchase a home, we chose to live in Church Hill because of its architectural beauty and the potential for us to be a part of bringing this neighborhood back to its fullest potential.  We purchased our home in 1987 and did a complete renovation of an 1843 house.   

Our block was blighted and most of the houses were vacant.  In the 1980’s, I supported and worked with other neighbors to declare a North of Broad Historic District that would protect the architectural design of the neighborhood and encourage development.  This endeavor was passed by City Council but later overturned by a new Council.  
The debate about the Historic District resulted in a Conservation District.   Along with others, I worked to ensure that guidelines for restoration and new development in the Conservation District protected the architectural fabric of the neighborhood.  One example of this was working with developers to change the plans for Jefferson Mews.  The original plan was for a sixty unit-box in one building.  What you see today is because of our community input and effort. 

During my tenure as a board member and president of the Church Hill Association (CHA), I advocated for neighbors so that their voices would be heard about new construction and 
development in our neighborhoods.    For example, with other CHA Board members I worked to improve the design of the McDonald’s building, development of Tobacco Row and infill housing. 

These experiences will enable me to have a balanced view on the impending development proposals in Shockoe Bottom and along the Riverfront.

EDUCATION

As an educator and mother, I understand the many challenges that families in the 7th District face when trying to make a decision about educating their children.  I taught in Richmond Public Schools for thirty-four years before I retired in 2007.  I taught twenty-five of those years at Bellevue Elementary School and two years at Chimborazo Elementary.  

Richmond Public Schools should be the first choice for all families who live in the City.  We have a long way to go to ensure that this happens.  Not only do we need to change some of the misperceptions about RPS but we need to bring change to make our public school system that first choice.  If we keep doing what we have been doing, we will get the same results.  As your representative, I will listen to your voices and advocate for you.  Excellent ideas don’t always come from political leaders, but more often from those who are directly affected.  As your interim council representative, I will work to ensure that increased funding for schools will be allocated for change.  As your interim Council Representative, I will work to encourage the School Board and City Council to use the East End as a pilot opportunity to test the viability of having PreK – 8 schools and other educational programs that will meet the needs of ALL our children.  
As a prior Richmond Library Board vice chair, I will be an advocate for continued funding for the East End Library.

PUBLIC SAFETY

Public Safety in the district has improved tremendously.  However, I want to make sure that the dollars continue to be available to protect our citizens and to increase police visibility.  I had the honor to serve on two search committees that brought to Richmond Police Chiefs Rodney Monroe and Bryan Norwood.  I will work with Council to continue to provide police presence in ways that make the greatest impact on the neighborhood, and will be available to hear from neighborhood groups as to their suggestions for continued safety efforts with the police. I have read much on the Church Hill Peoples News about prostitution problems in Fairmont, and will channel the suggestions of concerned citizens to the appropriate police officials. 
ACCOUNTABILITY

When making budgetary decisions, I will always put the taxpayer first.  If selected to serve on City Council, I will continually engage citizens of the 7th District by using the internet, by holding community meetings, and by sending newsletters.  I will always be available for telephone conversations. 
For over twenty years, I have been a community leader, and with your support I would like to continue that role at City Hall.  I ask for your support by emailing and calling Council Representatives to make your wishes known.  City Council Representatives will interview applicants February 2, 2009.  Below is a list of their email addresses and phone numbers.  
Thank you so much for taking the time to read this.  If you have further questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.
Your neighbor,

Sharon C. Burton   

Email Addresses and Phone Numbers
Kathy.Graziano@Richmondgov.com – 320-2454
Ellen.Robertson@Richmondgov.com – 646-5348
Bruce.Tyler@Richmondgov.com – 357-6007
Chris.Hilbert@Richmondgov.com – 646-0070
Marty.Jewell@Richmondgov.com – 646-6050
Reva.Trammell@Richmondgov.com – 646-6592
Doug.Conner@Richmondgov.com – 646-5497


